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Hello Ladies, 


Merry Christmas one and all! Can you believe Thanksgiving has come and gone and Christmas is almost here. 
 
As we gather at 6:00 pm on Monday December 6th we will have a special night. We will have finger food to share, a gift exchange, ($15.00 value), a game, time to visit and share a memory and of course, we will display our specially designed stockings.


We have one project day on December 8, 2022. We can work on Christmas projects or anything you have in progress. 


Happy Holidays to All!  
Joan B.
December birthday is Mattie Spaulding – December 19, 
Joke/Riddle:
 What is 3/7 chicken, 2/3 cat and 2/4 goat? (Answer at end)

 Upcoming Events:

· January 17-21, Annual Jabez Quilt Seminar, Cave City Convention Center, laurel.ca.uky.edu.JQS
·  April 13-14, It’s So Fine Sewing Expo, Boyle County Extension Office

·    March 11, 9-3 – Quilters Day Out, Shepherdsville
· April 6, 2023, Anderson County Cultural Arts

· May 9-11, 2023, KEHA State Meeting, Crowne Plaza, Louisville, KY

  Minutes of last meeting:
 The Quilt Guild met on November 7, 2022. Officers Joan Beard, Marsha Cole, Shelly Winsor, and Pat Miller present. Joan called the meeting to order and shared the inspiration that we can still heal even though

the cause of our hurt does not go away. Everyone received the newsletter. Birthdays were announced. Treasurer’s report was given with 29 paying members. 
Proposed budget discussed, questions addressed, and Shelly Winsor motioned to accept the budget as proposed. Jeanne Rollins seconded the motion. All voted affirmatively.

The Thursday project day will continue to work on Christmas stockings. We have 32 finished stockings.
A representative from the newspaper wants to do an article on the stockings for seniors. Donations may be generated from the article and Annette Fugal said that the extension office was willing to receive donations and hold them on our behalf.

Members shared the various projects they’ve been working on. Marsha shared a tip she learned

on her quilting cruise of using a derma razor to unpick mistakes.

Annette Fugal gave a report on the Art Trail event. Kay Scheffler talked to the county fair representative, and they want to work with us to bring our Home, Craft and Garden Fair as part of the Anderson County Fair.

Bylaw discussion is tabled until January. Shelly’s husband (an attorney who has done many other organizations bylaws) suggested some changes to create a clearer, more professional document.

For the December Christmas meeting, we decided that anyone who wants to bring a gift to share, $15 limit. Include your name inside the gift. We will play the game Left, Right and Center. A sign

up for finger food was sent around. This list is an attachment to your email.
Discussed the calendar schedule for monthly program chairs and will be adding them to the newsletter as a reminder. Reviewed upcoming events.
Marsha Cole received a request from the Sheriff dept. for 15 blankets for their patrol cruisers.

Kay Scheffler showed us how to make a fun and easy Christmas Ornament.
Bakers for December are   Dec 2 - Joan Beard; Dec 9 – Marsha Cole: Dec 16 – Kay Scheffler and Linda Marean; Dec 23 – Yola Turco; Dec 30 – Carol Williams.
Thank you ladies for baking. Please have baked goods to Senior Center no later than Friday at 9:00 am. Donna Nichelotte.

The team responsible for the program and door prizes in January and February are: Betty Ann Sutherland, Donna Nicolette, Martha Morris, Kay McDaniel, and Linda Marean.
Sewing Safety
You may not think that we have tools in our sewing room, but cutting tools like scissors, snips and rotary cutters are dangerous tools. We have knives in our kitchen and can easily cut ourselves. You are likely to cut yourself with a dull blade than a sharp one. Make sure you keep your scissors sharp and change your rotary blade often. 

One of the best practices for cutting is to cut away from yourself. Stand while cutting. The table height should be 4” shorter than the distance from your elbow bent at 90 degrees to the floor.  Always close scissors and rotary blades when not in use. When not using your scissors store in a safe place from pets and children. Once your rotary blade becomes dull, wrap it up securely so no one cuts themselves when taking out the garbage. Or put them in an old medicine bottle or something similar. 
Another dangerous tool is our iron! If not used correctly, you can hurt your hands, guilts or any garments you are making. Use the appropriate heat setting for the fabric. If adding water for steam, make sure it is unplugged. When the iron is not in use, unplug and store it away. Little children could easily pull on the cords. Never leave your home with you iron still on and hot. In between presses, make sure to tilt it up or place on an appropriate iron mat like a silicon mat. If you accidently touch the iron plate, immediately run your skin under cold water and use and ointment to help in healing. 
More sewing safety tips next month.


 Answer to Joke: Chicago.
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